Parent Focus Group Meeting Minutes

Wednesday 11th November 2015
1. Welcome, refreshments and introductions
Present: Amanda Davidson, Jane Fuller, Katrina Passfield, Ann Simpkins, Amanda Muller, Chris Begley, Andrea Houghton

Apologies: Hannah Pollard, Emma Fowler
2. Explanation about the role of our focus group 

Handed out the original aims and objectives written in the first parent focus meeting. All were happy and AM explained that we wanted the parents to have a voice and give suggestions in an open forum.
3. School Readiness and feedback from Beecroft Academy

Shared the feedback from Beecroft Academy. AD works in reception  at Ashton and she said that children from Westfield appeared to be more independent and as a Midday Supervisor she can appreciate the time and effort taken by Westfield staff in encouraging children to become independent in putting on and taking off their own coats.
JF asked about school dinners as this helped her older son to try new foods, however AS explained that this is not viable at nursery and explained the reasons why.

KP has noticed that when she dropped her child off at Beecroft, the children from Westfield seemed more settled.

AD asked if she could ask staff from Ashton if they felt children from Westfield were school ready and AS agreed.

AH said that when her daughter (now in Year 3) went to Ardley Hill that the few children from Westfield appeared more settled than others and are still making very good progress.

4. Westfield WOW book for parent’s comments.

CB explained about the WOW books and that we wanted to record comments that parents made about Westfield on an informal basis as and when it happens. We explained that we do have a book in the entrance hall but that this is not accessed.  AH said that parents no longer come through the entrance hall so they would not see the WOW book or the library. Discussion followed and it was decided to have a folder/book in each class for staff to write comments for parents or parents to write their own comment.
AH suggested a pin board and friendly post-it notes to be added by parents and then collated at later time, which could go near the parent message board.

JF suggested that parents could send comments by email and these could be printed and put in the WOW book.

5. Forging community links.

AM and CB spoke about some of the things we have already done, such as asking for raffle prize donations, delivering letter inviting the community to our friendship day, singing to the senior citizens, links with the Church and the Co-op. CB said that a parent had asked if we could give any leftover toys to the Women’s Refuge and all agreed this was a good idea. AH suggested we could ask parents to come in and talk about their job roles. She is a police officer and said she could come in and talk to the children about this job. CB suggested we could ask parents to talk about specific interests as well.
6. AOB

KP felt that we needed to update our website as it looks ‘depressing ‘and ‘lets the school down’ and does not show all the parents all the good things that we do. Some information is not current and does not show any photographs of the lovely environment. AH suggested that all members will look at the website before the next meeting so that we can discuss ways to improve it. 

AS thanked everyone for coming and giving their time.

Email addresses of parents were given so minutes and agenda can be shared with them before the next meeting.

7. Date of next meeting
Monday 8th February 2016 at 9am.
